Aviation House 125 Kingsway London WC2B 6SE T 08456 40 40 40 Textphone 0161 618 8524 enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk www.ofsted.gov.uk

Direct T 020 7421 6762 Direct F 020 7421 6546 christine.qilbert@ofsted.gov.uk



31 March 2010

Maria Miller MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA Christine Gilbert Her Majesty's Chief Inspector

Dear Mr. Miller,

PARLIAMENTARY QUESTION NUMBER 325316: To ask the Secretary of State for Children, Schools, and Families, how much Ofsted received in registration fees from all childcare settings in 2008-09

Your recent parliamentary question has been passed to me, as Her Majesty's Chief Inspector, for a response.

Ofsted received £3.6m in registration fees from all childcare settings in 2008-09 broken down as follows:

Childminders

£1.1m

Daycare Providers

£2.2m

Sessional Providers

£0.3m

A copy of this reply has been sent to the Rt. Hon. Dawn Primarolo MP, Minister of State for Children, Young People and Families, and will be placed in the library of both Houses.

Christine Gilbert

